/ MUNSON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
MEETING MINUTES
AUGUST 15,2022

The regular monthly of the Munson Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 8:00pm on August 15,2022 by
Chairman Butch Gertken

Present: Butch Gertken, Matt Burg, Joe Willenbring, Dick Behnen, Linda Theisen, Planning and Zoning Chair, Dave
Thielen, Planning and Zoning administer Lynn Burg. Planning and zoning member Mike Behnen, Also present was Dawn
Jensen

The minutes from the July 18,2022 minutes were read. Matt Burg made a motion {o accept the minutes as read with
correcting intersection of 23 to county 123. Joe Willenbring seconded it. Alf in favor motion carried.

Dick Behnen gave the treasures report $163,038.30 income, $15338.32 in expenses. Ending checkbook balance
$318,511.98, saving and Money Market $451,320.12

Joe Willenbring made a motion to accept the treasures report and Matt Burg Seconded it. All in favor, motion carried

A bill for dust coating on three roads was reviewed. The state will pay for some of the dust coating, corrections need to
be made on the bill. Butch will follow up.

Ltynn Burg froam Piarining and Zoning gave a revised camper ordinance, discussion was held. Matt Burg made a motion to
move forward with the proposed ordinance. And Dick Behnen should contact the lawyer Joe Willenbring seconded it,
All in favor, motion carried.

Graveling is still being worked on. In the spring of 2023 the gravel contracts should be reviewed more closely so that the
graveling is done in a timely manner.

Discussion was held regarding VRBO vacation homes. Rockville has a good plan that could be followed when setting up
the plan for Munson Township.

Dawn Jensen would like evidence of false accusations from Mike Behnen, regarding VRBO's. Matt Burg read an email
from Theresa Branstner regarding the same matter. Dave Thielen gave a list of the accusations to the board. it was
decided after much discussion that the board members will watch the County Board Meeting to determine what was
said. '

The county takes care of the road counters, they were out there about 10 days.

Matt Burg gave a report from the Chain of Lakes Fire Department. They got the new compressor. Not alil the raffle
tickets for the pontoon were soid. Discussion was held what they will do next year for a fund raiser. Chain of Lakes will
be doing some training with the Richmond Fire Department. The ENR grant they applied for was denied.

Joe Willenbring made a motion to review the mail. Matt Burg seconded, all in favor motion carried.

Joe Willenbring made a motion to pay bills check number 7244 to 7252, totaling $218,272.78 Matt Burg seconded, ali in
favor, motion carried

After reviewing the bills, the bill for Astech({ check number 7252 for $189,446.28) will not be sent to them until it is
reviewed. Part of the road on Big Lake Circle, by the road closed sign was not done.

At 9:00pm Matt Burg made a motion to extend this meeting to allow the board to attend the next Planning and Zoning
meeting. Joe Willenbring seconded, All in favor, motion carried.
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